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Principal’s Message     

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
It has been wonderful to enjoy the beautiful weather this time of year  
during the Noongar Season Djeran (April - May). Soon it will be the  
season of Makuru (June - July). 
 
 
 
Thank you to all staff, students and families who have been participating in many excursions, 

incursions, cross country training, fit club, swimming carnivals and fitness testing. In the next few 

weeks, we have lots of sporting and musical activities planned and the students are working hard 

on assessments in preparation for reports. 

 

In Week 1 students went to an interschool swimming carnival through 

School Sports and this was our first time competing with schools 

outside our network. Many of the other schools have been in this 

competition for years and have larger student population. Our students 

performed with excellence on the day in terms of behaviour and 

achievement. Bull Creek won the Meritorious Shield. Alyssa Gallagher 

won the  Year 6 Champion and broke a record. Alyssa will be 

representing and competing in the upcoming School Sports WA Tour to 

the Gold Coast. We wish her all the best with her tour. 



The school has received the preliminary NAPLAN results for 2024, providing information for 
reading, numeracy, and conventions of language (spelling, and grammar and punctuation). The 
writing results will be available from mid-June. Schools can use information to identify areas 
where support may be required. 
 
Since 2023, achievement in NAPLAN is reported against proficiency standards. 
 
The 4 proficiency levels that make up the standards are: 
 
• Exceeding: The student’s result exceeds expectations at the time of testing. 
• Strong: The student’s result meets challenging but reasonable expectations at the time of 

testing. 
• Developing: The student’s result indicates that they are working towards expectations at the 

time of testing. 
• Needs additional support: The student’s result indicates that they are not achieving the 

learning outcomes expected at the time of testing. They are likely to need additional support 
to progress satisfactorily. 

 
Overall, our results are to be celebrated with our Year 3 students achieving a median score in the 
“strong” proficiency level in reading, numeracy and conventions of language (spelling, and 
grammar and punctuation). Year 5 are to be congratulated on their reading results where the 
median score was in the “exceeding” level. All other areas were in the “strong” proficiency level. 
 
I would like to acknowledge the efforts of our staff, parents and students who, by setting high 
standards and working collaboratively, assist our children in achieving their very best. 
 
This term the Year 1 to Year 6 students participated in Fitness Testing through our Healthways 

Grant. The information gathered will be finalised in parent reports which will be sent home in the 

next few weeks. This is valuable information for parents and may prompt new extracurricular 

activities for students. 

 

The Year 1 and Year 5 students attended their Constable Care excursion this week. The students 

learnt many new road safety rules and we look forward to our students applying these skills to 

their daily lives. The teachers from Constable Care gave our staff very positive feedback about our 

students’ excellent behaviour and manners. It is pleasing to see everyone is demonstrating the Bull 

Creek Values.  

 

Next week the Senior Choir will be performing at the Cockburn Music Festival, 9-11am at 

Harmony Primary School. It will be lovely to observe our students performing with other local 

choirs. 

 

I would like to thank Pauline for getting the Chess Club started and the student sign up sheets are 

looking very full. It is wonderful to see that our students will be able to play each week and 

compete with tournament winners. 

                                             

 



Act Belong Commit   

As an Act Belong Commit, Mentally Healthy School we are always looking for ways to promote the 
benefits of mental wellbeing, providing opportunities for the school community to be active, 
connect with others and engage in meaningful activities.  

This term is definitely packed full of Goodness! We have kicked off with Crunching and Moving 
across the whole school! Mindful May offers mindful colouring in the Library at lunchtimes 
Monday, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 
 
This term we are offering Mindful sessions each Thursday morning from 8.30am- 

8.40am in the Library during the month of May, for any students who are keen to spend some 

quiet time preparing for the day ahead.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Club  
We had a lovely morning at our first Parent Club, as parents  
engaged face to face getting to know one another over some  
delicious and healthy morning tea.  
 
 
 
 
Our next meeting will be on Thursday 30 May 8.45am in the school Library.  
There will be a Free Packed with Goodness Session, run by the Cancer Council.  
Parents who attend will receive a pack full of great resources to take home and will also be in the  
running to win an exciting door prize on the day! Click here to register Packed with Goodness. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Mindfulness May Sessions 

Mindful Colouring 

file:///C:/Users/Pauline%20Hough/OneDrive%20-%20education.wa.edu.au/School%20News%20letters/Packed%20withj%20Goodness


Act Belong Commit   

 
Chess Club is coming to Library lunchtime Games on Mondays!  We have a small group of 
motivated year 6 boys who are keen to start up a chess club that will be running very soon 
during Monday during lunchtimes 1.20-1.45pm.  
 
We are very lucky to have a highly skilled tournament Chess parent at our school who has 
offered to come and play with students each week. If your child wants to learn how to play 
Chess, or is an avid player, please encourage them to sign up next week. It is advertised in 
school.  
 
Best wishes, 
Your Act Belong Commit Committee  



School News     

 

 

School and Office Hours 
 

The school office is open from 08:30am to 3:30pm. 

Classroom doors open at 08:40am and the bell to start the school day is at 08:50am. Children must 
not arrive before 8:30am unless they are doing a leadership role or Thursday fit club. 

Parents can use the services of Camp Australia to arrange before and after school care to 
accommodate for working hours. 

Medical Needs for Students   Absentees 

It is very important that families inform the 
school of any medical needs for students.  This 
includes asthma, allergies, anaphylaxis and 
any other conditions that may affect the 
wellbeing and safety of a student during the 
school day. If your child has a current medical 
condition or develops one throughout the 
school year, please obtain the medical forms 
from the front office and return them with 
updated medication as required. 

 

Mobile Phones Policy 
Between the hours of 8:30am-3:05pm mobile 
phones will not be used by students for any 
communication purposes. Smart watches 
must be placed into ‘aeroplane mode’ and 
mobile phones are to be handed in to the 
office, for safe keeping, when students arrive 
at school and collected at the end of the day. 

  If your child is absent from school, please contact 
the school office on 6216 4400 or email 
bullcreek.ps@education.wa.edu.au as early as 
possible to advise of the reason for absence. 

 

Late Arrival / Early Departures 
Students arriving to school after 9am must be 
signed in at the office by a parent or guardian 
before entering their classroom. 

Students leaving school early, must be signed out 
at the office before the student is collected from 
class. 

 
NO Parking or Walking 
Through Staff Car Parks 
Staff car parks are strictly a no parking area. 
Please do not walk through the staff car parks, it 
is dangerous as we have workmen, deliveries and 
the FLDC bus using the staff car parks. 

Parking Around the School   

Some of the parking in front of the school is a pick up and drop off zone only (Kiss and Drive).  For 
the safety of all of our children, please do not park and/or exit your vehicle in the marked out green 
parking area on Francisco Crescent.  If you are early, please continue to move around the block in a 
clockwise direction until your child is ready at the Kiss and Drive collection point.  

It is illegal and dangerous to double park anywhere along the school boundary roads.  

When collecting from the classroom, please find a safe parking space around the school.  Parking is 
also available on Darley Circle with laneway access onto the school grounds. 

Parking is not permitted in the staff car parks at all times and for safety reasons, please do not walk 

through the staff car parks before, during or after school. 

Unfortunately a number of families continue to park in the City of Melville NO 

PARKING ZONES around the school. If you spot someone doing the wrong thing, to 

help keep our community safe, please report it to the City of Melville via the below link. 

 Report Local Issues to Councils | Snap Send Solve  

 

https://www.snapsendsolve.com/


Interschool Swimming Carnival 
On Monday 22 April, students in the Bull Creek Primary Interschool Swimming Team competed 

in the Champion Schools Swimming Carnival. The event was held at HBF Stadium and ran for 

the whole day. The team consisted of Year Four, Five and Six students who had qualified during 

Bull Creek’s House Swimming Carnival earlier in Term 1. The swimmers competed against other 

primary schools from all around the Perth metropolitan area. Bull Creek students were excited 

to compete in a world-class venue against unfamiliar schools. 

 

Ultimately, the day saw Bull Creek finish fifth overall in a division featuring many of Perth’s 

largest primary schools, some with three times as many students as ours. Even more exciting, 

our school won the division’s Meritorious Shield, awarded to the school who performed best in 

relation to their size. Not bad for our first outing! Congratulations Bull Creek! 

 

Swimmers gave their all in both the individual events and team relays. Well done to all those 

who attended and competed. A special mention must go the Year 6 Girls, who won both their 

respective freestyle and medley relays in two exciting finishes. Congratulations to the following 

students who achieved admirable individual results amongst strong competition: 

 

Alyssa G – Champion, Year 6 Girls 

Lola M – Runner-Up Champion, Year 5 Girls 

Joshua K – Runner-Up Champion, Year 4 Boys 

 

A special individual mention must also be given to Alyssa G, who not only  

won every event she participated in, but also smashed the meet record for  

the 50m Freestyle by over half a second. Well done, Alyssa! 

 

Thank you to all the parents who came down and provided the cheers and support from the 

poolside. A special thank you must also be given to Ms. O’Neil for attending and aiding with the 

marshalling and organisation throughout the day. Most of all, thank you to the students who got 

wet, swam hard and cheered for their teammates! 

 

Given this is Bull Creek’s first attendance at this event, it was great to see how competitive we 

were, and hopefully we will be back for the future! 

 

-Mr. Pascoe 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Wattle Five News 
Wattle Five have been learning about the importance of healthy eating and being physically active. Our class 
loves being physically active, and we have learnt that being active helps us grow, learn, think clearly, reduce 
injuries, build strong muscles and bones, and be happy.  
 
Each week at school this year we have practised fundamental movement skills like balancing, catching, 
dodging, striking, punting, dribbling, and throwing. We believe that with our positive attitudes, crunching and 
munching on healthy foods, being physically active and getting lots of sleep we will go far in life. 
This term we are participating in Crunch&Move and we were also fortunate to visit Constable Care Safety 
School where we learnt to ride our bikes safely.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Wattle Five would like to share with you our thoughts about our favourite sports. 

I love kicking the footy. I also love marking the ball. I go for the Demons in the AFL. Lennox  

I love dribbling the basketball up and down the court. I am good at shooting goals. Neil 

I love tennis because we get to hit the balls with a racket. I am good at forehand hits. Isla 

I am good at being the goalkeeper. I love to score goals for my team. Brodie 

I like to pass the ball to Sophie and catch it. I also like to set the ball. I played the game called ‘Everyone is it’. 
Amelia  

I can do big kicks and practise tackling. We also play fun games like shark and fish. We play big games at the 
end and get lolly snakes after the games. At the end of the season, we get awards. I go for the Dockers in the 
AFL. Max 

I love playing soccer with my dad at home. In soccer I love running. I usually win against my dad. Mason 

I like cycling because I can go fast on my bike and then I press the brakes to make a skid. I like riding my bike 
to the bike track and racing other bikes at the bike track. I always win because my bike is the fastest. George 

I love playing Octopus at Volleyball. I learnt how to throw a volleyball. Sophie 

I am good at throwing the basketball in the hoop to score goals. I am also good at dribbling. I like basketball 
because I like passing the ball to people. Ryan 

I love soccer because it feels easy, and I learnt lots of tricks from practising every day. I am good at tricking 
players by faking to go one way and then I go the other way. Afeez 

I like tennis because there are lots of games we play. Sometimes in the games I win. I really like forehand 
hitting with the racket. Siwan 

I love running because it keeps me healthy. I like long distance running. Jane 

I am good at throwing the basketball and bouncing it up and down the court. I love playing basketball with my 
friends. Ayyad 

I like basketball because you can bounce the ball. I am good at doing tricks like crossovers. Oliver  

I love gymnastics because it makes me flexible. I am good at handstands, cartwheels, and backbends. Pippa 

I love ballet because I get to move my body. We do lots of fun things in ballet. Susu   

I love running because it keeps me healthy. I like to run with my little brother. Eliyana 

I am good at hopping on one leg. I love doing hopscotch at school. Rithika  

I love running because it helps me stay healthy. I have special running shoes that make me run faster. Lucas    

I love running because it makes me healthy. I am a fast runner. Ebony   

I like running because its good exercise. I like the different games you can play while running. Cameron   

I love gymnastics because it is good for my health and body. Sage  



Banksia 6 
 

Banksia 6 and Wattle 6 enjoyed our first Buddy Class session of the 2024 school year.  
 
Both classes gathered on the Wattle lawn to listen to the Year 6’s read a story to the Year 1 and 
2’s and then completed an 'All About Me' activity.  
 
The Banksia 6 students enjoyed getting to know their Wattle 6 buddies and have begun 
connecting with them during break times. The classes look forward to getting together later in 
Term 2 for another exciting activity for Crunch and Move May!  
  

Cup Cake Stall 
This week on Wednesday 8th May, the Year 6’s ran their annual cupcake stall to raise money for 

the end of year excursion. The delicious treats on sale included colourful cupcakes, succulent 

slices, mouth watering biscuits and many other goodies. It was a huge success, raising much 

needed funds to help offset the costs of Year 6 end of year excursion. A huge thank you to the 

Year 6 parents and students for preparing the food and to Ms Phillips for organising the event.  
 

 
  



Wattle 10 - Kindy Koala’s 

 

 

                 

 

  

 



Wattle 10 - Kindy Kanga’s 

 

Over the last couple of weeks our amazing Kindy students in Koalas and Kangas have 
been very busy making some beautiful surprises for their mums! They have been creating 
cards, drawing their mums, and decorating some flowerpots and what did they plant in 
them? Chrysanthemums of course!  

 



 

 

Unlock the magic of reading with the 
Premier’s Reading Challenge. 

Join your child for the Premier’s Reading Challenge 2024. There are prizes to be won, fun to be 

had, and stories to uncover. 

 

It all starts on 6 May. We want as many children from across WA to get involved as we can. 

 

About the challenge 

 

There are weekly prizes and awards up for grabs, however, the challenge is all about encouraging 

your child’s unique reading journey and helping them to discover a lifelong love for reading.  

 

Readers who log 12 or more books before 6 September will get a certificate of completion from the 

Premier, and should feel very proud of themselves.  

 

Win prizes for reading 

 

We have more than 110 prizes that your child could be in the running for, just by logging the books 

read during the challenge. From a pair of Crocs to a Nintendo Switch, we’ve got an awesome 

treasure-trove of prizes. Find out more about the Premier's Reading Challenge prizes. 

 

Register for the challenge as a parent or carer  

 

You can create a parent account and add your child or children to your account to help them log 

their reading.  

 

Then, snuggle up before bed or sit down when you have 10 minutes or so, and dive into captivating 

stories, explore new worlds, and let your child’s imagination take flight. If they don’t love novels, 

find them a great short story. If they don’t like reading, try a comic, graphic novel or picture book. 

We want to embrace the magic of reading and stories in all their forms and formats, picture books, 

chapter books, magazines —anything goes.  

 

You can use some of the information and resources below to help encourage your child to read. 

 

http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.wa.edu.au/prizes


BULL CREEK PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

CALENDAR – TERM 2, 2024 



BCPS P&C NEWS 
Email: bcpspandc@outlook.com  Facebook: www.facebook.com/BullCreekPrimarySchoolPC 

TERM 2 ALREADY! 
Wow! We’re already half way through term 2! The P&C new executive committee have been very 
busy so far, and the committee has held 3 productive meetings this year. If you’d like to be a part of our 
inclusive and enthusiastic team, we’d love to see you at our next meeting on Tuesday May 28th.  
 
Fit Club is back! A big thanks to Lee Finsterwald for taking on the commitment of Fit Club every Thursday 
morning. The kids love being out and about, exercising their jitters out before school and with Lee’s focus on 
FITNESS, FUNCTIONAL TRAINING and FUN, our BCPS kids will thrive! As a school, we’re extremely 
lucky to have this initiative Nicky Stott kindly introduced in 2022.   
 
Communication via our WhatsApp year groups has been an efficient interface between the P&C, 
School and parents. Just a reminder that these groups are not intended for social plans, or engaging in 
potentially controversial conversations unrelated to school matters. Thanks for your support with this!  

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
MOTHER’S DAY STALL  
Thank you to all the families who supported our Mother’s Day Stall. 
The children seemed to really enjoy purchasing a gift for their mums, 

making thoughtful selections and all using delightful manners! We 
hope all our mums and mother figures had a lovely Mother’s Day. 
This year our stall raised over $1000!  
 
 
 
 

 

NEON DISCO 

The P&C is excited to announce our ALL AGES NEON DISCO, on Friday 
May 24th, from 4.30-6.30pm. This year we’ve got a brand new DJ; Mr Sax-
O-Beat! Tickets are $10 and can be purchased in advance from Spriggy 
Schools, using the app or at www.spriggyschools.com.au. Ticket price 
includes a juice box and a glow stick. Food and drinks will also be available 
to purchase on the night.  
 
 
FATHERING PROJECT - Archery Day 
The Bull Creek Dad’s group had a blast on Saturday May 11th, enjoying a day at Libra Lake Indoor 
Archery! There were a few ‘bulls eyes’ and everyone had a fabulous time out! We hope to see more 
dads and kids at our next inclusive event!  
 
 
UNIFORM SHOP 
Don’t forget to order now for the cooler winter months! We’re fully stocked with jackers and jumpers 
to keep the kids warm. Order online at www.spriggyschools.com.au and have your order delivered to 
your child’s classroom. Any uniform enquiries should be emailed to bcpspandcuniform@gmail.com 

 

about:blank
about:blank
mailto:bcpspandcuniform@gmail.com


The Canteen is open daily (Mon-Fri) for morning tea and lunch.  
 
• Lunches must be pre-ordered - preferably using www.spriggyschools.com.au  (app or website), 

otherwise cash orders before 9am at the canteen window. 
• Morning tea can be pre-ordered or cash transactions (excluding PP & Kindy's).  

• Extra snacks, drinks and icy poles can be purchased with cash at lunch time.  

The best gift any parent can give a child is the love of books and the joy 
and benefits of independent reading for fun. Children who read at home, 
or are read to, have a head start on reading success in school. 

Our school participates in Scholastic Book Club every year, which is coordinated by the P&C. Up to twice a term, 
during the school year, we will send home a Club catalogue with a different selection of books offered for all ages. 

You’ll find award-winning books, bestsellers, as well as old and new favourites. These books span a wide range of 
children’s reading levels and interests and they are inexpensive too (some books cost as little as $3). 

Ordering is easy - the Book Club LOOP platform for parents allows you to pay by credit card. Your child’s order is 
submitted directly to school and the books will be delivered to class. You can place your child’s order at 
scholastic.com.au/LOOP or using the LOOP app, which can be downloaded from the App Store or Google Play. 

Every purchase you make earns 15% of the order value in Scholastic Rewards, which helps earn free books and 
teaching materials for our classrooms and school library. We also fund the ‘Aussie of the month’ and award a $50 
voucher to one class per catalogue to stock up their class books. Of course, there is never any obligation to order. 

Our orders are delivered to your child’s classroom in “Boomerang Bags” which are made from obsolete school 
uniforms that are donated to the school. These are handmade by families in the school, so please make sure to return 
them to the collection box in the office to be used for future orders! 

http://www.spriggyschools.com.au


Community Pages     

  





For further information and registrations, please visit  

www.willettonbasketball.com.au/programs/holiday-camps/ 





 
 Perth Goju Karate teaches karate classes in your local area. 

 
A special offer for the school’s students - 4 WEEKS FREE beginners karate lessons! 
 
Classes are held after school and are a great way for children of all ages to learn self-defense in a fun 
and safe environment.  
 
We also teach classes for teens and adults and they are fantastic for fitness, wellbeing and of course, 
self-defense. 
 
Classes continue over the school holidays (with a short break over the Christmas period) which makes 
it perfect for the kids who are looking to try something on the holidays. 
 
Karate has many benefits which include confidence, respect, discipline and fitness. 
 
Call now to take advantage of this 4 week trial. 

 
Sensei Johnny Moran - 0402 830 402 

 
Facebook pages – perth goju karate 

 
Instagram – perthgojukarate 

 
Google – www.perthgojukarate.wordpress.com 



https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.creativekidsartclub.com.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cleandrea.lance%40education.wa.edu.au%7C930cfc43acda418692e808dc7626856f%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638515155033051569%7CUnkn

